ALABAMA LIQUEFIED PETROLEUM GAS BOARD

NOTICE OF INTENDED ACTION

RULE NO. & TITLE:

530-X-2-.12 CHECKLIST FOR SUBMITTING CLASS-A PERMIT APPLICATIONS

INTENDED ACTION: Amend

SUBSTANCE OF PROPOSED ACTION:

530-X-2-.12(2)(a) To remove the mandate that fuel truck drivers and service personnel
must appear before the Board when the Class A permit application is considered. The
remainder of the regulation will still allow for the appearance of said individuals should
the Administrator or Board members deem it necessary.

530-X-2-.12(2)(d)(1 & 2)To ensure that applicants are financially sound in order to
provide proper resources, qualified employees, and no lapse in the supply of product
during the cold weather season, all of which, have a direct impact on consumer safety.
The current financial responsibility requirement of $150,000 was adopted in 1968. Using
the Consumer Price Index, $150,000 in 1968 would equate to more than $900,000 in
2010.

TIME, PLACE, MANNER OF PRESENTING VIEWS: A public hearing will be
held October 13, 2011 at 10:00a.m., in the second-floor conference room located at the
offices of the Alabama Liquefied Petroleum Gas Board, 777 S. Lawrence St.,
Montgomery, AL. Copies of the proposed rule(s) can be obtained at
www.lpgb.alabama.gov.

All interested parties may present their views in writing or orally to the Administrator of
the Alabama Liquefied Petroleum Gas Board, P.O. Box 1742, Montgomery, AL 36102-
1742 or via email to mark.nelson@lpgb.alabama.gov at any time during the thirty-five
(35) day period following publication of the notice or by appearing at the hearing.

FINAL DATE FOR COMMENT AND COMPLETION NOTICE:
October 13, 2011

CONTACT PERSON AT AGENCY:
Mark Nelson, Administrator

777 S. Lawrence Street, Suite 100
Montgomery, Alabama 36104

Telephone: (334) 242-5649

Email: mark.nelson@lpeb.alabama.cov
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